
Moville City Council 
JULY 15, 2015 
 
Mayor James Fisher called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. Roll Call: Jake Thomas Kirk Lubbers, Nate 
Bauer Al Wingert and Russ Spotts are present this evening; Thomas motioned to approve the agenda, 
seconded by Wingert; Wingert motioned to approve minutes from 7/1/15 seconded by Lubbers; 
Wingert motioned to approve bills in the amount of $240,661.16, seconded by Bauer; Clerk requested 
tabling the Treasurers Report to next meeting; Wingert motioned to approve fence permit for Jim 
Champion, seconded by Bauer, all motions were approved and accepted. 
 
Mike Weaver provided a public works update and Interim Chief Vickery provided a police department 
update.   
 
Council discussed the Pool issues and Spotts motioned to approve a $2,000 bonus to be distributed to 
remaining lifeguards who complete the season based on hours, seconded by Lubbers, all ayes motion 
carried. 
 
Spotts motioned to approve upgrading to a more organic insecticide for the weekly sprayings, increased 
cost of $50 per week for total of $475 per week, seconded by Bauer, all ayes motion carried. 
 
Mayor updated the council concerning the fence at 403 South Street, homeowner was told to get a 
survey of the lot line before the permit and easement will be approved by the council. 
 
At 6:05 p.m. Bauer motioned to go into closed session per Iowa Code 21.6(j) to discuss real estate, 
seconded by Spotts, all ayes motion carried. 
At 6:09 p.m. Spotts motioned to leave close session, seconded by Thomas, all ayes motion carried.  The 
public was invited to rejoin the meeting.  
Spotts motioned to approve making an offer on 305 Elm Street in the amount of $8,000, seconded by 
Bauer, all ayes motion carried. 
 
With no further business, Thomas motioned to adjourn and motion was seconded by Wingert, all ayes, 
motion approved, meeting closed at 6:15 p.m. 
 
 
Jackie Stender   James Fisher  
City Clerk    Mayor  


